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25th March 2019. 
 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
As a native English speaker, I have been asked to check the language content of a 
manuscript submitted for publication in the journal ‘World journal of Stem Cells’. 
I confirm that I am indeed a native English speaker, residing in Manchester, England 
and am employed by Manchester University, but have no affiliation with any 
professional editing organisation.  
I am pleased to confirm that, having read the manuscript entitled ‘Enhancing 
osteogenic potential of mesenchymal stem cells; The holy grail of bone tissue 
regeneration?’, the language content is of a very high standard and suitable for 
publication. 
 
If you need any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Kind Regards, 
 

 
 
Ben Hodgson PhD. 
 
 
 
 


